Principal's Report
P & F Meeting
22nd June 2022

Solar panel installation complete and functioning. Will be interesting to see what
impact there is on a winter bill. My thanks to the P&F for your commitment to this
important project including your financial support making it possible.

Ramp to the grass area is nearing completion. Hope to open it for use at the beginning
of Term 3.

Teaching staff is currently working with the new K-2 English and Mathematics
syllabus, unpacking both in preparation for full implementation in 2023. This will
take about 8 hours in staff meetings.

My thanks to the many parents who were able to give of their time in support of the
school athletics carnival. These events cannot run as successfully without this support
and the main beneficiaries are the children who are able to be involved in many more
events and activities.

Semester 1 reports will be available through Compass at the end of this week
(hopefully without technical hiccups!). Parents can organise appointments with their
teachers if they wish.

CSBB are hoping to provide staffing allocations earlier this year, hopefully by early
Term 3. It is important to note that staffing is not a school based decision and not one
we can impact on.

A reminder that Friday July 1, last Friday of Term 2, is a Staff Development Day for
all staff in Broken Bay schools and office. The focus is the continued the development
of the Towards 2025 project.



